
pg. 2 - Pastor’s Post
pg. 3 - From the Music Corner    
pg. 4 - WELCA

- Building and Grounds
pg. 5 - Youth & Family
pg. 6 - Partners in Ministry

- Klaud’s Pantry
pg. 7 - Feb. Council Minutes
pg. 8 - April Readings
 

pg. 9 - Easter Flower Order 
Form

What’s	INSIDE

PO Box 27, Ellison Bay, WI. 54210

A Stephen Ministry Congregation(920) 854-2988Shepherdofthebay.org

The Parish Door
A publication of Shepherd of the Bay Lutheran Church

April 2025


Midweek Wednesday Lenten Meals  
and Services 

	 On Wednesday April 2nd and 9th, join us at 5:30pm in the Fellowship 
Hall for a shared meal, featuring a different menu each week. A freewill offering 
benefiting the Guatemala Mission Trip and the Youth Mission trip to North 
Carolina. After dinner, we’ll have informal worship around the tables, including 
singing, reflection, and prayer. We hope you can join us for this meaningful 
experience of community and worship!

Invite your friends! All are Welcome!


Holy Week Services
Sunday, April 13	 Palm Sunday 9:30am

Thursday, April 17	 Maundy Thursday 5:30pm Dinner & Worship

Friday, April 18	 Good Friday 7:00pm

Sunday, April 20	 Easter Sunday 9:30am

Pathways to Mental Wellness Free Event

Join us on Wednesday, April 23 for a free community event featuring an evening of education, food, 

community, and inspiration.  

Schedule of Events: 

4:30-6:30p.m. Pathways to Mental Wellness Fair: featuring a variety 
of exhibits, information, and activities.


5:00-6:15p.m. Buffet provided by local vendors. 


6:30p.m. Speaker: Tasha Schuh 

The four components of her speech, PATH (Purpose, Attitude, Team, and 
Hope), helped Tasha be resilient after a life-changing theater accident at 
age 16, which left her paralyzed from the chest down. She now lives a 
vibrant, fulfilling life with her husband and manager, Doug.

Thank you to the following participants in the Mental Wellness Fair: Stride; Family Partnership; Door County Mental 
Health Focus Group; Prevent Suicide; NAMI; Northern Door Cancer Support Group; Elizabeth Patera-Butz, LPC, Mental Health 

Therapist; Jak’s Place; Sexual Assault Center; Family Services of NEW; Wait until 8th pledge; Sacred Grounds Massage; Doorway to 
Nature, LLC, Forest Bathing/Nature Immersion; D.C.M.C. Dietitian/Nutritionist; Big Brother’s, Big Sister’s; YMCA; Senior 
Advocates for Independent Living; Linda Nault/Therapy Dog; Open Door Pride; Jodi Rose Gonzales/Art Therapy; DCMC 

Behavioral Therapist; Stephen Ministry; Guatemala Mission Trip; Women’s Quilting; Youth Ministry; Nicolet National Bank; 

Ridges Sanctuary; Write On Door County; Sister Bay Athletic Club; Door County Fitness; Newport Wilderness Society; Money 

Management Counselors; UW Extension; Grasse’s Grill; Gibraltar Mental Health Team Allies; Al-anon & Alcoholics Anonymous; 
Door County Housing Partnership; Habitat for Humanity; and Unity Grief & Education Center.


Funding provided by: Werner Krause, St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, Shepherd of 
the Bay Lutheran Church, Thrivent Financial, Nicolet National Bank




Limitations have never been something that I have wanted to admit. I have spent a 
good part of my life pushing myself to accomplish things that were hard. Finishing a 
marathon. Training for a century bike ride. Driving to a conference from Florida to 
Indiana without stopping except for gas and a bathroom break. Ok, I admit it; that

 one was pretty dumb, and I had the blood clots in my leg to prove it. 


More recently, I have come to accept some of my limitations and pledged to work on accepting others that are 
more challenging. I love downhill skiing, but with two knee replacements, downhill skiing is in the rearview 
mirror. Maybe cross-country skiing? I have finished 6 marathons. And that will be it. No more marathons. I never 
wanted to live in New York City permanently, but I dreamed about living there for a year or two to experience it. 
That’s not going to happen. I can’t stay out as late as I used to and there are foods that I can no longer eat.  You 
know what I’m getting at. You could make your own list. 


I’ve been reading lately in some of the books by Oliver Burkeman. You might know him for his  best-selling book, 
“Four Thousand Weeks.” He starts by reminding us that our life span, on average, is about four thousand weeks. In 
the long scheme of things, that’s a pretty short time. Limited, if you will. (By the way, I’d highly recommend not 
only that book but his more recent one, “Meditations for Mortals.”) But he does not dwell on that chronological 
limitation as a depressing reality; rather it’s freeing to be honest and real about the relatively short span of our lives 
and then make some decisions about how we will best use the limited time we have.  
 

I’ve embraced the truth that recognizing limitations can actually be quite freeing. If it’s clear that I’m never going 
to have my year in NYC, then quit thinking about it and plan for what’s possible. I can’t run 35 miles a week 
anymore, but I can certainly find joy in walking 20 miles a week. It does no good to think about the life that you 
wish you had; it’s a good and holy thing to embrace the life that you do have, the wonderful life that God has 
given and that God inhabits, and that God has promised to bless. 


Burkeman is merely doing a riff on the ancient wisdom of the psalmist, “Lord, teach us to number our days, that 
we may gain a heart of wisdom.” I’m convinced that a heart of wisdom is to be able to do two things at once: one, 
to delight in the goodness of God and the wonder of each day’s gifts and live in that day’s gifts and embrace that 
day’s gifts, and, two, to use the gifts of each day in service to our neighbor. 


The one limitation that our Christian faith has burst, is the limitation of the grave. The Easter proclamation of Jesus’ 
resurrection is the promise that the grave ushers us into a fuller and never-ending relationship with God. As you 
receive this newsletter, we are just a few weeks away from Holy Week and Easter. This year, we will again hold 
our Maundy Thursday service in Fellowship Hall with dinner around the table and devotional reflections on the 
meaning of the day an our entry into the Great Three Days. Many, many volunteers will be needed for the Maundy 
Thursday service. When the call goes out, think and pray about how you will be part of the celebration. 


Good Friday will be a devotional reflection on Jesus’ death for our life, and will take place  in the sanctuary in the 
evening. 


And finally, we will celebrate the Easter Feast, the Resurrection of our Lord, with a festival celebration in the 
sanctuary at 9:30 on Easter Sunday, April 20. The service will be ramp up our celebration in so many ways, 
including musically. I know you will be there; I hope you will invite friends and neighbors to join us for the 
celebration of our live in God and with God, all made real through Jesus’ death and resurrection. 
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LOVE, THE GREATEST GIFT OF ALL
Hi, friends!  As I was sitting here at my computer on a beautiful morning in March (okay, it’s really cold and 

snow is covering all the outdoor surfaces, but the sun is shining brightly in a lovely blue sky), my thoughts turn to LOVE.  
Love of neighbor, love of family, love of community, love of oneself.  God has given us a tremendous gift in the richness 
of life we enjoy each and every day.  God has provided a loving community for us to share our joys and sorrows, friends 
who meet us wherever and whenever we are in need of companionship, solace, a quiet time of “just being”, no 
conversation or explanation needed.  “What wondrous love is this, O my soul, O my soul!”

Looking in my bible today, I found these very familiar words:
For God so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him may not 
perish but may have eternal life. John 3:16

Then a sheet of paper fell out from the book, containing words of explanation and expansion of this familiar passage.
There was no attribution to the author of these thoughts, so I can’t share the origin story, but the words on the paper 
spoke to me today. Let me share them with you:

God The  greatest subject ever
So (much) The greatest extent ever
Loved The greatest affection ever
The world (kosmos) The greatest object ever
That he gave His One-and-Only Son, The greatest gift ever
So that every single individual, whoever, The greatest opportunity ever
Who is [simply] entrusting oneself to him The greatest commitment ever
Would never be destroyed, The greatest rescue ever
But would even now have a deep, lasting Life. The greatest promise ever.

As we turn our eyes from the introspection of the Season of Lent towards the illumination of Easter, there is one
example of LOVE that informs all of our lives! The love of Jesus for all of us, a sacrificial love that took our burdens
and sinful nature upon Himself. Jesus approached the cross with the weight of darkness on his shoulders so that we
might live in the light of God’s love forever. “Ah, holy Jesus, how hast thou offended?”

WHAT WONDROUS LOVE IS THIS
W. Walker, Southern Harmony, 1835

What wondrous love is this, O my soul, O my soul!
What wondrous love is this, O my soul!
What wondrous love is this that caused the Lord of bliss
To bear the dreadful curse for my soul, for my soul,
To bear the dreadful curse for my soul?

When I was sinking down, sinking down, sinking down,
When I was sinking down, sinking down,
When I was sinking down beneath God’s righteous frown,
Christ laid aside his crown for my soul, for my soul,
Christ laid aside his crown for my soul.

To God and to the Lamb I will sing, I will sing;
To God and to the Lamb I will sing;
To God and to the Lamb, who is the great I AM,
While millions join the theme, I will sing, I will sing,
While millions join the theme, I will sing.

And when from death I’m free, I’ll  sing on, I’ll sing on;
And when from death I’m free, I’ll  sing on;
And when from death I’m free, I’ll  sing God’s love to me,
And through eternity I’ll sing on, I’ll sing on;
And through eternity I’ll sing on.

Easter is upon is, bringing joy after a season of sorrow, light after darkness, forgiveness after shame. May we embrace
this season of hope and renewal with a sense of urgency to share the GOOD NEWS and live lives of service,
sacrifice and LOVE.

Blessings to us all! Amen!
Judith Jackson, Sanctuary Choir Director and Principal Pianist
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WELCA Book Selections

      All meetings will begin at 9:30am, 
the 3rd Thursday of the month. Please 
contact Gretchen Farwell if you have 

any questions regarding the Book 
Group and its meetings.

April 17

Ferguson, Jane. No Ordinary Assignment. 

2023. Ferguson, from Northern Ireland, 
builds a war correspondent career covering 

conflict all over the Middle East, from 
Yeman to Afghanistan and Ukraine, has 

made giving a voice to civilians caught up 
in wars with great violence and suffering.

WELCA Prayer Chain


	 The WELCA Prayer Chain continues to serve all the 
members and friends of SOTB for prayer requests. 


To send a Prayer Request:

  1. Send an email to Cheri Boock at 

cheriboock@gmail.com

  2. State the request with wording that you want for the 
request. Make sure you have received permission from he 

person in need of the request.

  3. The request will be sent when received by Cheri.


  4. The Prayer Chain members always are glad to receive a 
report of how the person is doing as they are sending out 

their prayers, so if you request a prayer for someone, please 
let us know how that person is doing.


	 If you want to be included as a recipient of the 
Prayer Chain, and pray for those in need, contact Cheri 

Boock at 920-854-5493 or cell 920-421-1210 or the above 
email. 

After Services/Meals Turn Off Lights – Whoever is the last person out of the building after an event please turn off all 
the lights and close the fire curtain into the sanctuary. This is especially important on Sunday because Staff members do 
not always work on Mondays.


Snow Shoveling – Thank you, Les Keepper for volunteering to keep the sidewalks around the church clear of snow and 
ice this winter. There were some issues with both snow blowers in February but they were both fixed and back in working 
order quickly.


HVAC – The sanctuary humidifier was repaired and back in working order on March 10th. While Eagle Mechanical was at 
the church, they were asked to investigate the lack of heat in the Kitchen/Nursery/Narthex. The thermostat for this area 
had been set higher on Sunday mornings to try to temper the drafts entering the sanctuary every time the front doors 
opened. The temperature never seemed to reach the set point. Eagle found that the exhaust fan on the furnace servicing 
this area had failed which prevented the furnace from running. The fan has been replaced and the furnace is now 
working.


Sanctuary Ceiling Light Insulation – Thank you Jed Omernick for crawling up, over and through the ceiling trusses over 
the sanctuary to insulate and close the wood boxes surrounding all the recessed lights in the sanctuary ceiling. These 
boxes were designed to keep the fiberglass insulation away from the light fixtures because the old incandescent light 
bulbs generated so much heat. Consequently, the metal fixture boxes were not sealed to allow the heat from the light 
bulb to dissipate. Now those holes in the metal boxes just let heat from inside the building to escape. The new LED light 
bulbs generate very little heat so the wood boxes surrounding the metal fixtures can be insulated and sealed. This will 
prevent the heat from the sanctuary from escaping. It is a good step toward reducing our very high heating bills.


Thomas Tuttle - Chair Buildings and Grounds

If you have any questions, concerns or suggestions regarding the building or grounds, please feel free to mention them to 
any of the Building and Grounds committee members, Dick Burress, Carol & Karl Omernick, Don Provo, Joel Thomas, 
Scott Thies, or me. If none of us are around, send me an email or drop a note in the message holder on the custodian’s 
closet door in the narthex (the door between the 2 restrooms). The Building and Grounds Committee is looking for a new 
member, ladies you are welcome. New perspectives are always welcome. Contact Tom Tuttle if you are interested. 


 Thank you.

Building and Grounds Committee
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Youth and Family Ministry News
from Lynda Pietruszka

   720-227-4079  or sotb.lynda@gmail.com


Sunday Celebration/Sunday School

Every Sunday following Children’s message, 

for children’s ages 4- grade 6.

4/6  Luke 19:1-10  Zacchaeus


4/13  Palm Sunday, Luke 19:29-40


4/20  Easter Sunday, “Unbury the Allelujah!”, 
Resurrection Garden to follow in Fellowship Hall!  
Pancakes and Praise will not take place today.


4/27  Doubting Thomas  John:19-31


Little Lambs

Every Thursday from 9:30-10:45 a.m. for infants, toddlers, 

prek, and their parents or care providers.

4/3  The Trinity for Littles

4/10  The Lenten Journey for Littles

4/17  Holy Week, Little Lambs will NOT meet today

4/24  Jesus Is Alive!  Spring has Sprung!  (Register for the field trip 
today!)


Wonderful Wednesdays

    Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month, 
children in grades K-6 ride the SOTB van from 
Gibraltar School, for a time of Bible stories, 
snacks, games, arts and crafts, and service to 

our neighbor.


4/2  Faith Formation, the Holy Week Journey

4/16  WW doesn’t meet today.  It is Holy 
Week.  Please join with your family through 
the journey:  4/13  Palm Sunday, 4/17 Maundy 
Thursday, 4/18 Good Friday, 4/20 Easter 
Sunday!


Confirmation

4/2 Mary Magdalene/Pastor Jim

4/9 Thomas/Lynda, and tonight we serve the Lenten meal!

4/16  Holy Week, NO Confirmation this week.  Please  join 
your family through the journey: 4/13 Palm Sunday, 4/17 
Maundy Thursday, 4/18 Good Friday, 4/20 Easer Sunday!  

4/20  Confirmation Students to assist with “Resurrection 
Garden” and the Youth, Easter Sunday Bake sale fundraiser.

4/26  Synod Youth Bowling outing to Oshkosh!

4/30  Paul/and Preparation for Confirmation Sunday/Pastor 
Jim

Confirmation Sunday is May 4th!


High School Youth Group   

Youth group meets every 2nd and 4th Wednesday from 6:00-8:00 p.m. unless otherwise noted.


4/9  We will prepare, serve, and clean up the Lenten meal this evening.  We will be in service to our community 
as well as fundraising for our summer youth programming!

4/20  Easter Sunday morning youth bake sale.  In service, please assist with the bake sale, and “Resurrection 
Garden”.  Watch your email for more details.

4/23  Community wide Mental Wellness Fair.  The youth are manning a table at this event, held here at SOTB.  
You will also hear the keynote speaker the same afternoon, at Gibraltar!  

4/26  Synod Youth Bowling outing to Oshkosh!

High School Graduation Sunday is May 11th.    
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Get Ready for Resurrection Garden!

    Life begins anew within the Resurrection of our Lord and Savior, as we welcome new life that bursts forth in the Spring!  

Easter Sunday morning, following Easter worship, join us in Fellowship Hall for “Resurrection Garden”!  Not only will we 
build our very own mini garden to take home, but we will learn more about our “Children’s Garden” and begin planting 
starter seeds, and create some “whimsey” for our community garden!

AND!  Our youth will once again be hosting the annual Easter bake sale; a fundraiser for our 

you might want to be a part of it!  

Families, travel through the Holy Week journey beginning with our Palm Processional, Palm Sunday April 13th through 
Easter Resurrection Sunday, April 20th at 9:30 a.m.!  


mailto:sotb.lynda@gmail.com
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Klaud’s Pantry

Continued thanks for all the donations we keep receiving! 

REMINDER: Please put all shelf stable food, personal hygiene and cleaning products in the shopping 
cart rather than directly on the shelves. Fresh and frozen items can go into the fridge/freezer. 

Immediate needs include:
Canned meat and fish Rice and potatoes 
Hearty Soup (not tomato or chicken noodle) Canned fruit
Pasta & Rice Side Dishes Pasta and sauce
Peanut butter Jam/jelly
Condiments-ketchup, mustard, mayo, etc. Juice-frozen or bottled
Flour and sugar Cake and cookie mixes
Box cereal and oatmeal Fridge and freezer food (Milk, Cheese, Vegetables)
Toiletries and cleaning products

Thank you! God’s Blessings!

Partners in Ministry
Are you looking for an opportunity to help out at Shepherd of the Bay or in our community? Here 
are a few ways you can help and support community programs. 

Come Party in the Church Kitchen! 
Come and socialize with some fellow members of 
Shepherd of the Bay as we clean the kitchen and of 
course share some food. We hope to gather a group 
of 6-7, on May 1, from 8-noon. We may be finished 
sooner, if we have a good size group of people to 
help.  If each person takes a section of the kitchen, 
we can accomplish a lot in a short amount of time. 
Please let Jane Burress 
(jgburressnature4u@gmail.com) or Barbara Zage 
(barbarazage@gmail.com) know, if you are available 
to help on May 1. If you can’t be there May 1, but 
would be willing to clean a cupboard, the refrigerator, 
or stove on your own prior to May 1, let us know. Any 
help is appreciated. Thank you!

Do you like to cook or bake?
Shepherd of the Bay will once again coordinate meals 
for the Habitat/Housing Partnership Build in Sister 
Bay, beginning in May.  If you are willing to provide all 
or part of a meal, please contact Dick or Jane Burress 
at jgburressnature4u@gmail.com. If you are willing to 
provide a donation of money to put towards meals, we 
welcome that too. 

Would you like a free lunch?
Come and help with a Habitat/Housing Partnership build 
in Sister Bay, beginning in May, on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays. Come for a few hours, a half day, or full day.  
Please contact Tom Tuttle for more information. Lunch 
is served at 11:30. 

Share your time before, during, or after the Pathways to Mental Wellness Event, 
by volunteering to help.

There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex. This is a great opportunity to get to know fellow members of the 
congregation. “Many hands make light work.” We hope to have your help delivering posters, making desserts, 
corn bread, veggie trays, cheese trays, fruit trays, set up help, kitchen help, clean up help, chili makers, 
donations of ingredients, donations of money, sponsoring the speaker, etc. Any help is appreciated. Please 
contact Jane Burress (jgburressnature4u@gmail.com), Julia Keepper (julia.keepper@gmail.com), or Lynda 
Pietruszka (720-227-4079  or sotb.lynda@gmail.com ) if you have questions. 

mailto:jgburressnature4u@gmail.com
mailto:julia.keepper@gmail.com
mailto:sotb.lynda@gmail.com
mailto:jgburressnature4u@gmail.com
mailto:barbarazage@gmail.com


Council Meeting Minutes
February 16, 2025 

Present Julia Keepper JK, Lynda Pietruszka LP, Grace Rossman GR, Scott Henry SH, Pr. Jim Honig Pr, Mark Beecher MB, 
Jeff Johnson JJ, Jane Mohit JM, Jane Burress JB, Adam Johnson AJ, Tom Tuttle TOM 
Absent – Tara Torkelson TARA 

Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Vice President Scott Henry at 11:15 AM 
Opening Devotion was presented by Pr. Honig 
Introductions of all present.
Approval of Meeting Minutes of January 13, 2025.
Nomination and Election of officers. The Council Nominated and unanimously elected the following officers: President-Tara 
Torkelson, Vice President-Scott Henry, Secretary-Jeff Johnson, Treasurer-Grace Rossman 

By consensus, the agenda was amended to accommodate the Building and Grounds Committee report by TOM upon his 
arrival. Old Business TOM presented a report on proposals for various security systems for the property addressing fire, 
video, and entry concerns. Discussion with no action. 

Treasury report. Giving statements were sent, 48 by mail, 131 by email. Estate receipts will be discussed further next month. 
Communicating the impact of planned estate giving upon the future of Shepherd Of The Bay was discussed. Van expenses, 
cash accounts, offering receipts from On-Line viewers were discussed. 

Committee Reports 
Pastor Report Pr: A meeting with the Green Bay Conference was attended to discuss common procedures among 

the six conferences within the synod. The meeting did not produce any new directives. 
Youth and Family Ministry report LP: Stephen Ministry topic tabled until March. The Journey With Jesus event, 

2/22, at Imago Dei will be attended by 6 students from SOTB. 120 participants are registered to attend. 
Thriving Congregations Team report Tara: Event in North Carolina will be attended by Pr., GR, Tara, Pat 

Skogsbakken, Les Keepper, Vicky Amundson. 
Motion to approve committee reports by JB, 2 nd AJ, carried.

Old Business
a) Mielke bequest will be discussed further in March
b) Security systems were discussed earlier. 
c) Consensus decision to continue the 1st Sunday potluck to represent consistency during Lent. Discussion re: Who 

does the food ordering, Saturday setup crew, Sunday food pick-up, serving, cleanup, and closing responsibilities. JM, JB, and 
GR expressed interest in sharing duties. 

d) Senior Care Research and Action Team tabled until March. 

New Business 
a) Peninsula Music Festival Director, Lisa Harper, requested shuttle bus service to assist concert patrons between the 

parking lot lobby on 9 dates in August 2025. JB and Dick Burress to coordinate. Motion to approve by GR, 2nd JB, carried.
b) Request from Hepatha Lutheran Church (ELCA) Zip 53206, by way of Margaret Schoewe (Associate Member of 

Shepherd of the Bay), for financial assistance to purchase Lead Safe Kits for an area of Milwaukee where lead is significantly 
impacting the community especially young children. A motion to initiate a fund raiser in June or July 2025 was made by GR, 
2nd JK, carried. 

c) Discussion re: Lenten Meals. Consensus decision for Council to manage the March 26th meal. SH suggested 
asking other congregation members or groups to participate in managing the other Wednesday Lenten meals. 

The next Council meeting is March 17, 2025 7:00 PM in the church conference room. 
12:30 PM Motion to adjourn Pr., 2nd by SH, carried. 
Lord’s Prayer 
Respectfully Submitted Jeffery L. Johnson, Council Secretary 



   Lessons for April
April 6 : Fifth Sunday in Lent

First Lesson: Isaiah 1:10-18

Holy Gospel : Luke 19:1-10


Introduction to the readings: righteousness and mercy. 

April 13 : Palm Sunday

Processional Gospel: Luke 19:28-40

First Lesson: Isaiah 50:4-9a

Second Lesson: Philippians 2:5-11

Holy Gospel: Luke 23:1-49

Introduction to the readings: shouting & silence

April 17: Maundy Thursday

Readings: Exodus 12:1-4, 11-14

John 13:1-17

Luke 22:7-13

Mark 14:32-46

Psalm 88

Readers	:
April	6	 Dick	Burress

April	13	 John	Skogsbakken

April	18	 Werner	Krause

April	20	 Scott	Henry

April	27	 Kristen	Demarinis	

Altar Guild : 
April - Don & Diane Overby

Ushers	:

April	6	 Jim	Grasse	&	OPEN

April	13	 Fred	&	Janet	Perryman

April	18	 OPEN	(Good	Friday)

April	20	 OPEN

April	27		 OPEN	

Altar Flowers

	 The 2025 Flower chart is 
on the bulletin board in the 
Narthex. The Cost is $25.00 
per arrangement.  Fill in your 
name, if it is in memory or honor 
of someone and if you want one 
or two arrangements. You can 
take the flowers home after the  
Service.   Please sign up to 
donate Altar Flowers.


April 18 : Good Friday

Readings: Luke 23:20-27

Luke 23:39-43

Luke 23: 44-46, 48

Introduction to the readings: acceptance & resistance

	April	-	Justin	&	Jordan	Burress
Communion	Helpers	:


April 20 : Easter Sunday

First Lesson: Isaiah 65:17-25

Second Lesson: 1 Corinthians 15:19-26

Holy Gospel: Luke 24:1-12

Introduction to the readings: grief & hope

The Parish Door monthly newsletter can 
be found in full color on our website, 
shepherdofthebay.org/newsletters. If you 
would like to be added to the monthly 
email list, contact the church office at 
920-854-2988 or sotboffice@yahoo.com. 

April 27 : Second Sunday of Easter

First Lesson: Acts 5:27-32

Second Lesson : Revelation 1:4-8

Holy Gospel: John 20:19-31 

Introduction to the readings: In spite of all we have heard and all 
we have seen, it is often hard to believe. Because it is hard to 
believe, we will invest ourselves in the Easter mystery for fifty 
days (a week of weeks). Because it is hard to believe, John the 
evangelist will provide sign after sign celebrating Jesus’ victory 
over death. Because it is hard to believe, the risen Jesus will return 
to us again and again in the mystery of holy communion, inviting 
us to touch and taste his presence, and offering us his peace.

http://shepherdofthebay.org/newsletters
mailto:sotboffice@yahoo.com


Easter Flowers Order Form

This year, we have two options for Easter flowers to decorate the Sanctuary. The first option is the Large 
White Lily, which typically has three blooms. The second option is the Mixed Bulb Blooming Pot, featuring 
Hyacinths, Tulips & Daffodils. The pots for both options will be similar in size to those offered in previous 
years and will be wrapped in foil.

The Easter Flowers can be picked up after the service on Easter Sunday, April 20th. Please list you 
name, phone number and if the flowers are in memory or are in honor of someone.

Enclose your check with the form below and return it to the church office.

The deadline for ordering plants will be Thursday, April 10th.

Circle one:
Large white LILY  $25  or Mixed Bulb pot (Hyacinth, Tulip & Daffodil) $15        

Please Print - 

NAME ______________________________________________________________________

PHONE _____________________________________________________________________

IN MEMORY OF ______________________________________________________________

IN HONOR OF ________________________________________________________________


